
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
December 12, 2019 

 
 CALL TO ORDER: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held 
on Thursday, December 12, 2019 at the Spring Lake Manor, Spring Lake Heights, NJ. President 
Corey Lowell called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 

 ROLL CALL: 

Sign-in sheet. 

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS, ASSOCIATE MEMBERS AND GUESTS: 

President Lowell asked any new members, associate members and guests to introduce 
themselves. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

November minutes were not available; will be voted on at the January 2020 meeting. 

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 

Motion by C. Mullins, seconded by A. Gallagher to approve the Treasurer’s Report for November 
2019.  All members were in favor. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Amy Gallagher, Secretary, indicated that there was no correspondence. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

● President Lowell reviewed the highlights of the NJASBO Trustee meeting. 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY SUPERINTENDENT/BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Dr. Lester Richens previously emailed his report to the membership; he was unable to attend 
the meeting. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 



None 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

None 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

President Lowell recognized Cindy Barr-Rague, Marlboro Township Public Schools; and Eileen 
Ertle, Union Beach Public School District; who will both be retiring effective 12/31/2019.   

ADJOURNMENT:   

A motion was made by C. Mullins and seconded by C. Barr-Rague to adjourn the meeting at 
12:20 p.m.  All members were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amy P. Gallagher 
 
Amy P. Gallagher 
Secretary 


